Town of Winchester — City of Winsted

Phone 860-379-2713

Fax 8‘_53[@%5@%05
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Winchester Town Hall
338 Main Street
Winchester, CT 06098

Legal Notice AUG 28 2025
Notice Date: Thursday, August 28, 2025
Notice Subject: Notice of Request for Qualifications (RFQ) for SOWSICLERIDBUINCHESTER
River Greenway Segments III & TV Engineering WINSTED, CT

State Project Number: 0162-0009

The Town of Winchester is soliciting qualifications from qualified engineering firms to provide
professional services for the development of construction-ready design documents for Segments
IIT & IV of the Sue Grossman Still River Greenway. This federally funded project will complete
the final portions of a regional multi-use trail linking Winsted and Torrington, Connecticut.

Interested firms must demonstrate expertise in multi-use trail design, experience with CTDOT- or
FHWA-funded projects, and capacity to deliver the project within a federally compliant
framework. No pricing or cost proposals are to be submitted at this stage. The selected consultant
may also be retained for construction engineering and inspection services at the Town’s discretion.
All work must be performed in accordance with Connecticut Department of Transportation
(CTDOT) and Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) standards.

Information concerning the project may be obtained from Town Manager & CEO Paul Harrington
at tmoffice@townofwinchester.org. Firms qualifications will be reviewed and selected using the
federally mandated Qualifications-Based Selection process defined by the Brooks Act.

Sealed qualifications packages must be clearly marked “Sue Grossman Engineering RFQ
Submission” and submitted to the address below, no later than 10:00am EST, Thursday, October
2,2025:

Office of the Town Manager
Winchester Town Hall
338 Main Street
Winsted, CT 06098

Late submissions will not be accepted. Faxed or electronic submissions are not permitted.
Submissions must contain the components detailed within the RFQ document available at:
https:/Avww.townofwinchester.org/bids-rips.

This project is funded in part by FHWA funds through CTDOT, including the Critical Pedestrian
Needs Fund. As such, Disadvantaged Business Enterprises (DBEs) are strongly encouraged to
participate. A DBE goal of 8% has been established for this contract. All DBE firms must be
certified through the Connecticut Unified Certification Program (UCP) at the time of submission.
Proposals must include evidence of DBE participation or demonstrate Good Faith Efforts in
accordance with 49 CFR Part 26.

The Town of Winchester is an Equal Opportunity Provider, Employer, and Lender.



